UNISON Welfare – School Uniform Grants

Q.    What are UNISON School Uniform Grants?

A.    UNISON Welfare has responded to the reduction in assistance available with 

       the cost of school uniforms by agreeing an additional grants programme that

       will assist low income members meet these costs.

          
Q.   How much are the grants?

A.   They are one-off grants of £50 per child with a maximum of £150 per household.

Q.   Who is eligible to apply?

A.   Single parents and couples with dependent children who have a net household  

      income of £23,000 or less (see below  for additional criteria).

Q.   What counts as household income?

A.   The total annual income received (including partner’s income, if applicable) with               

       the exception of Child Benefit and Disability Living Allowance which are ignored 

       as income for the purposes of this specific grants programme.  

Q.   Is there anything else that may affect my entitlement to apply?

A.   You and your partner (if applicable) must have savings of less than £3,000 and

       you will not be eligible if you have received financial assistance from UNISON 
       Welfare during the previous six months.


Q.   How do I make an application for a School Uniform Grant?


A.   You can print out an application form from the UNISON Welfare web pages
       (www.unison.org.uk/welfare) or email welfare@unison.co.uk. Please use the 

       website or email if possible – alternatively, if you do not have access to the 

       internet, you can contact our Support Team on 020 7121 5620. Please quote 
       your membership number when requesting a form.  

Q.    Is there any time limit on the School Uniform Grants programme?

A.    Yes, applications must be received by the 31st August 2011 in order to be 
        considered.  Members who are having difficulties managing their financial     

        situation as a result of an unforeseen reduction in income or additional 

        essential expenditure can apply throughout the year for assistance and advice,    

        however. More information is available on our web pages or by contacting your   
        local Branch Welfare Officer or our Support Team (see contact details above).

Q.    How soon will I receive a response to my application?

A.    Processing of applications will commence from w/c 11th July, although
        forms can be submitted ahead of that date. From then onwards, we aim to

        assess applications within 14 days. Please note that this is a new grants 

        programme, however, and the turnaround time may be affected by a higher 
        than anticipated level of take up. Regional variations in the start/end dates

        of school holidays will also mean that some applications will be prioritised.       
                               







